

## A G M MEETING MINUTES - 14th MAY 2025

In attendance: Lucy Marsden, Holly Hemsley, Emma Draycott, Anita King, Katie Phillips, Chloe Phillips, Andrea Phillips, Jess Rainbow, Victoria Stevens, Caron Ogden,, Carole Payne, Isla Gilby, Abi England, Karen Malkin, Ann-Marie Copple, Jen Paulley, Molly & Daisy Savage, Erika Payne, Sue Ley & Amber Nixon.

<u>Apologies received</u>: Beth Thurairajah, D'Arcy Arrowsmith, Beth, Velvet, Polly, Cara Stuckey, Sarah Sidwell, Amy Stuckey, Ava Brown, Anna Poulson & Anna Claydon, Hannah Wallace, Annis Pears, Lucy Chapman & Tracey Pallett

## 1. SIGN OFF LAST YEAR'S AGM MINUTES – 8<sup>th</sup> May 2024

Proposed: Karen Malkin Seconded: Carole Payne

#### 2. ANNUAL REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS

#### 2.1 > Senior Chair - Holly Hemsley & Lucy Marsden

Thank all returning committee members, and welcome new members to the committee this season. Big thanks to all.

## Chair Objectives/Aims for 2024/25 season:

- 1. Improve relations with Rugby Club & encourage post-match use of clubhouse.
- 2. Promote "Netball Saturdays" and encourage more support across teams.
- 3. Have more 2-1 chats with captains and offer support.

#### What we did:

- Extreme weather policy created and enacted only had 2x senior training sessions cancelled this season due to freezing temps.
- Implemented new "Respect the Umpire" policy at training/matches had a few fines coming through over the season, however looking to make this a bit more "official" next season.
- Took on board feedback from previous season and arranged a variety of formatted coached training sessions - as well as found a new coach (Katie Jones) who has taken roughly one session per month and received great feedback from those.
- Collectively attended as many matches as possible again this season.
- Encouraged everyone at training each week to attend and support as many games as
  possible the following Saturday had some great attendance, and players made use of the
  clubhouse.
- Continued with our 2-1+ chats with captains at training across the season. Made ourselves available and approachable (we think) at all times. Hope this helped the captains feel supported and this will continue into the new season.
- Administrated Trainers Heja.
- HH renewed safeguarding qualification at the start of the season
- Provided info and encouraged members interested in coaching & umpiring.
- EoS Tournament team coordination HLNC Navy won their group! Excited to collect the trophy at the league presentation evening and receive a cash prize!
- Trials dates & selectors organised for 2025/26 season trials. Same selectors as last year (as they did such a good job!) + "guest selector" Katie Jones attending one session as per feedback received.
- Confirmed with Emma that we are happy to go ahead and book in our court resurface for July/August this year – including 4 sheltered benches being installed. Still need to fundraise for these as it leaves our bank account looking rather dry...

#### Extra:

- Note on attendance being mainly good and as predicted for the season.
  - Senior Teams
    - A 99%
    - B 90%
    - C 86%
    - D 78%
    - E 81%
  - Gold 6 Seniors / 2 Juniors
  - o Silver 9 Seniors / 2 Juniors
  - Bronze 5 Seniors / 15 Juniors
  - Seniors with <75% 8 Seniors</li>
- League table results overview.
  - o A 3rd [67 Points from 11 Wins, 1 Draw & 6 Losses]
  - o B 2nd [79 Points from 15 Wins & 3 Losses]
  - o C 4th [65 Points from 11 Wins & 7 Losses]
  - o D 5th [61 Points from 11 Wins & 7 Losses]
  - E 6th [49 Points from 8 Wins & 10 Losses] + 2 Wins
- Update club constitution with suggested length of service awards.

## Feedback from club members:

- Enjoyed the season
  - o 76% Loved It
  - o 17% Yes
  - o 7% It was OK
- Squad Size
  - Majority happy as is.
  - Suggestions C would be suitable as a 9 and Es as a 10.
- Improvements to the League
  - General consensus is that higher division players shouldn't be registered to lowest teams and then playing last quarter to win the game.
  - Suggestions from Committee to take to League Meeting.
- Improvements to the Club
  - Training
    - More structured sessions.
    - More team coaching/bonding.
    - More interaction between teams.
    - Support to increase confidence in umpiring during training.
  - Teams
    - More experienced umpires for some games.
    - Explain this to people start of season.
    - Dedicated social media person.
    - Keep squads together as much as possible.
    - Captains more open to feedback.
    - Joint Captains for larger squads.
    - More respect to Captains by acknowledging messages.
  - o Club
    - New Players/Upcoming Juniors in own team to adjust to the League.
    - More fundraising events even smaller ones during the year.

- Back To Netball.
  - Summer activity?
- Trials
  - o Time
    - Majority felt they had a fair amount of time. Suggestions they played more in their un-preferred position.
  - Additional Comments
    - Players not to be selected based only on trial performance.
    - Always playing with and against the same combination of players.
    - They didn't get enough time in their preferred position.
    - Should advertise that we want players in certain divisions as otherwise players could end up playing in a team that's too high for them. Would make players more committed fighting for a place.
    - Core group of players should be kept together in a squad.
    - Another external selector.
    - Attendance to training should be considered.

## 2.2 > Junior Chair - Chloe & Katie Phillips

This has been our fourth season as Junior Chair, and what we have planned for most of the season to be our last!

Back in November at a committee meeting we announced that we would be stepping down from the role. For some stupid reason (I'm still blaming Chloe for this)- we made it one of our aims for the season to recruit a new Junior Chairperson. Sorry Holly & Lucy, I don't think we've quite completed it, especially not in the way we had hoped! Me being super organised (and possibly deluded), I began writing the handover back in January. Chloe and I have prepared everything so it's all ready for someone to bring a new lease of life into the Junior section of HLNC, but it doesn't look like we have anyone wanting to take it off our hands.

Rewinding back to September, we held our trials. Over 50 girls signed up for places across 3 teams. We, and the other coaches, didn't have the heart to turn so many girls away from the opportunity to play competitive Netball, so we changed our minds and decided to have 4 teams again. This did mean some players still missed out on being selected, but the number was far less than the initial plan would have resulted in. Once trials were over, we began the mammoth task of organising the seasons fixtures for all clubs, whose conditions included, but unfortunately weren't limited to;

- Making sure Ambleside played in age group order on most, if not all, match weeks
- Making sure Synergy didn't have two games on at the same time
- Making sure derby's weren't played on the last games of the season
- And making sure we only had two games on at the same time when Holly was free because of umpiring

After what felt like weeks of planning we got started with the fixtures.... only for Synergy's U16 team to withdraw after one game, and Ambleside pulling out of a few games last minute across the season too... argh! Despite our moaning, having this task is a blessing in disguise because it means having all the matches at our courts, and ultimately being in control of when we want matches to take place.

We won't go into too much detail about the season as that will be mentioned in the individual team's reports, however It was a mostly successful season, with minimal dropouts, some great wins & closer matches than previous seasons. Swifts finished 4th on 14 points, Fever finished 4th on 5 points, Vixens finished 2nd (by one point) on 19 points, and Thunderbirds topped their division with 38 points.

In terms of club events, they've been once again well attended by our juniors. Carol's Tournament was a standout for the second year in a row with an impressive number of junior members coming along - It's great that the girls feel part of the club. Speaking of being part of the club, our waiting list remains and we currently have over 20 girls wanting to join us. This season, we've only been able to welcome a handful of them to training which has been a shame but like we said last season, we just couldn't cope with 80 of them running around two courts at the same time!

Next, on to our long list of thank you's. Thanks to:

- CP for being our go-to for anything umpire related
- Cara & Amber for keeping socials up to date with junior fixtures and results, and providing the juniors with the coverage and recognition they deserve
- > Holly, Isla & Abi for being our fellow team reps and supporting us wherever needed
- Lucy M & Anita for coming along to junior training as often as you have
- Lucy P for bringing endless enthusiasm and energy. Having you come and support with coaching our juniors has been incredible. We love having you and hope you'll be sticking around for years to come
- > The events & fundraising team for organising fantastic events that have also been a great hit with the juniors
- ➤ Anyone who's come to watch and support our junior matches
- > Everyone on the committee for their hard work behind the scenes and for your support. The club can't run itself and without you all we would have no HLNC.

Finally, we'd like to end our report with **a plea.** In order to continue giving 60 girls the opportunity to play Netball for their local club we need more support. We cannot sustain our junior section with the limited support we currently have. Hinckley Ladies wouldn't function as it does without the junior section or the committee members who work so hard behind the seasons to provide everyone - seniors & juniors, with the club we all love. If everyone gives a miniscule amount of time back to the club, whether it be coaching, umpiring or administration, we can thrive even more. No junior section would mean a huge increase in subs for senior members to ensure the upkeep of our courts, equipment, rent, events like presentation evening, and everything else that comes with making sure a sports club can continue to exist. Even if you can't support on Wed evenings there are plenty of other ways you can help - umpiring, social media, fixtures planning, team representatives, chasing payments, sorting registrations, responding to parental enquiries, the list goes on. We hope that with the breakdown of the Junior Chair position into smaller, more manageable roles, more people will get involved with our junior members: after all they are our next generation of senior players, committee members and the future of Hinckley Ladies.

## 2.3 > Vice Chair – Emma Draycott

It has been quite quiet in this role this year, mainly because my focus has been the other role which i scooped up (more on that later). As I has said previously, with the chair role being shared, this is more of a WD "here if you need" role.

I have been in this role for 4 years now and I have really enjoyed supporting firstly Masser and then Marden and Hols. But with my big life change recently (did you know I've bought a narrowboat business) its now time for me to step down from the committee.

I'm just going to hijack my own speech now. The committee has been part of my netball life for 15 of the 20 years here. I've had numerous roles including; events, tournaments, sponsorship and grants, comms and now the 2 roles I have at present. I have loved being part of this Wonderful committee family in every formation I have experienced it. I know how hard each and everyone member of the committee works & I will still support wherever I can. I will 100% get FOMO! Thank you to everyone for putting up with my disorganisation over the years. Thats me, signing out!

#### 2.4 > Secretary (Administration / Membership) - Anita King / Amber Nixon

All new registrations for the season were dealt with efficiently by Amber and the few queries she

had were resolved quickly.

Enquiries continue to be received and are dealt with as quickly as possible. As we have been at full capacity for several months a link is now sent through in response to new enquiries <a href="https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1VEU">https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1VEU</a> dRsB RZUfGQjdrG9XOistir9fJ2rrsv1x5iRZz8/edit

Any new details are stored and collated by chairs in the shared google file. https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1SrQPaKqYjlBklkAn9FjOoAoYlfni9WOPihGAvSukfDM/edit

As a committee quarterly meetings are held, to discuss items to ensure the continued successful running of the club - these are minuted with actions for relevant members to deal with and are filed for reference and action.

Communication from the league continues via email and WhatsApp. The league have their forthcoming council meeting and AGM, both with are mandatory for clubs to attend:

- ➤ League Council meeting Monday 19<sup>th</sup> May, 7.00pm Vice or Chair to attend (*Post meeting note, Molly & Daisy will attend the council meeting on 19<sup>th</sup> May*)
- ➤ League AGM Monday 30<sup>th</sup> June, 7.00pm by Zoom Anita or Lucy to attend Updates from these meetings will be shared at the 1st committee meeting for the new season.

I would like to thank all the committee, especially Holly and Lucy for doing a fantastic job in keeping HLNC running. Club members only attending training and matches may not realise the time that is spent behind the scenes and without everyone's dedication the club would not function as it does and continue to run.

Thanks also to Amber for managing all registrations at the beginning of the season and keeping a check on the emails when I am away.

## 2.5 > Treasurer - Andrea Phillips

At the last AGM in May 24 I reported we had a total of £59,040 in our accounts (Current account £22,910 and Savings account £36,130)

Latest balances in the accounts as at 20.04.25 to keep in line with the annual accounts summary were:

- Our current account has £23,001
- Our Savings account has £40,355

Giving a total in the account of £63,356 The only major things outstanding at that time were trophies £826 and presentation night £1,772 both of which have now been paid.

As of the 4th May we have received 99% of both senior and junior subs, which is an excellent achievement and credit to Holly, Lucy, Katie and Chloe for chasing this so often, it is clear that a monthly(ish) list works and I recommend this continues. Less than £100 of subs outstanding as of 14<sup>th</sup> May 2025.

We have transferred the agreed annual £3,500 into the savings account from the 24/25 season, and the next transfer would have been planned for June 25 to co-inside with the start of the 25/26 accounts, however this year we will be drawing on our savings account to pay for the court resurfacing and seating so no transfer will take place.

Ticket sales for the 24/25 presentation night came to £1,325 so with the planned contribution from the club funds we came in well within budget.

Our P&P sessions over last summer were quite low with receipts of £243, but from our first session last week receiving £81 this year looks to be a better start; however we need to keep in mind the courts wont be available for a number of weeks due to the resurfacing work. Whilst the club has managed to arrange for the resurfacing work to be carried out ahead of

schedule it is VERY important to realise this will drastically reduce the amount of money the club has and I must emphasise the importance of continuing to take every available opportunity to raise funds be it through banner sales, raffles etc, etc.

The number of members in the club needs to be at a level that means we make the most of our tiered agreement with the Rugby Club.

Whilst every member of the club is an important member, I believe it is worth noting that without the junior section the clubs future would be in jeopardy, they are the seniors in the making. There has been no increase in subs for a while now and I don't believe there are any plans to increase them but without the number of juniors we have the senior subs would be potentially looking at £40 per month!!!! A figure I am sure no one would want to or could afford to pay.

Now to the thank you's.

As this is most likely, subject to volunteers, my last AGM report for Hinckley Ladies Netball Club I would like to thank each and everyone of you for all the support you have given me since I stepped in to help out for a little while back on the 19th October 2020 (no I couldn't remember that Katie had to look it up for me) where have those 4 and a half years gone.

Special thanks go to everyone who has been on and continues to be on the committee, this amazing team work tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure every event, match, fundraiser works like clockwork. I am sure as the saying goes if you cut them in half there would be HLNC straight through the middle.

If anyone is thinking of joining the team (and I have used that word specifically as that is what they are) I would 100% recommend it, it has been a joy to work alongside you all and I wish the Club the ongoing success it deserves.

#### 2.6 Fixtures & Umpires Secretary – Carole Payne

First I'd like to thank everyone in our wonderful committee for all of their hardwork and support. Once again I'm here writing another report trying to find something different to say about how the season has gone for me.

Let's just say Wildcards and end there.

It's not been the easiest of seasons, mainly because it was so short. Not many free Saturdays. The weather, Storm Daragh and a particularly cold weekend of freezing fog. Gave us plenty of postponed games to fit in. With 2 wildcards per team and 2 extra matches per half season for the E team in division 8. How we fitted them all in is a miracle. But once again the captains have been amazingly efficient. Getting dates together to offer to our opposition, sometimes even on the same day the games were postponed. Thank you all. Shame we can't say the same about some of our oppositions.

But we survived and I'm pleased to say we didn't have to forfeit any games.

On the umpires side, I'd like to thank all of our committed umpires for your continued support, we are lucky to have you. However, we had to use a few external umpires, which because I had set Fixtures times well in advance, we managed to get our requests in early and to secure umpires before they were snapped up by other clubs.

We're hoping this year to see Jen progress to C award, (she's half way there already). And Leanne has expressed her interest to gain B award status. Good luck to both of you. We'd love to see more of you join us, if you're interested, we can point you in the right direction to get started.

My goal this season was to have the times set by Tuesday morning rather than 9pm Tuesday nights so I started contacting our oppositions earlier. Sunday afternoons usually. If they were one

club teams, sometimes weeks earlier. I think on the whole I achieved my goal with only 2 weeks notifying our captains, their game times after the Tuesday night deadlines. I will definitely do the same next season.

Time to hand over to the Tournament and Events team to organise the summer leagues and look forward to seeing you all next season.

Countdown to 2028 when I'm 65 and can officially retire from writing these reports!

## 2.7 > Safeguarding Officers – Anita King & Cara Stuckey

#### Official Concerns raised:

No 'safeguarding concerns' have been reported during the 24/25 season to England Netball.

At last years AGM I identified the various training courses that should ideally be completed by officers/coaches as well as listing EN's procedures for best practice.

Junior sessions were attended by Anita whenever possible if any of the juniors wanted to discuss any concerns. The coaches and relevant club members have carried out the UK Coaching and Safeguarding Children training course and hold full DBS checks – these are logged on a register with a note of their renewal date.

As a club we have EN's best practice measures covered and should encourage anyone to challenge poor behaviour if they see it, and be encouraged to share concerns with our Safeguarding team.

During quarterly committee meetings, Safeguarding is included and if there are any concerns these are discussed.

HLNC Junior and Senior Members are reminded that the England Netball's website contains information and support concerning safeguarding as well as advice for parents should any player or parent have any concerns. In addition **NetballHer** includes valuable information specifically concerning mental health issues as well as general health and well-being matters.

EN shared their first Safeguarding Newsletter in March which includes some new useful safeguarding resource information. They are developing materials to support coaches and others who work with individuals with Autism, ADHD, and other neurological differences. Communication is essential in these instances to allow coaches etc to find out what support would help players in their netball activity.

Internet safety is an important section in the newsletter and offers links as below for :

**Childline** - <a href="https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/staving-safe-online/#">https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/staving-safe-online/#</a>

#### NSPCC on-line safety -

https://newsletter.englandnetball.co.uk/i/xGW9WWCfln8wiJsHrLygCFeV4F IAIKr4rn4UQTRBMU

#### General internet safety advice -

https://newsletter.englandnetball.co.uk/i/OsyxqW8wXKyyGIfnllYG23jbclMkriMuaarAbD6Ok8o

Finally, England Netball has renewed their 2025 Safeguarding Disciplinary Regulations. These Regulations now include sections that allow for an appeal, and to publicize the names of anyone banned from netball (both of which were previously missing). The regulations govern how safeguarding concerns are investigated and managed from start to finish. HLNC would use the below regulations if an incident occurred:

https://newsletter.englandnetball.co.uk/i/wGUB82Lfr30rQe68liQdp9RluvtUcVTiqSqWBYTsucg

As I previously mentioned I will be stepping down from the Safeguarding role after doing it for the last 7 years. I am sure there are other members in the club using their work skills that will be more suitable, fortunately because of the policies we have in place there is not a lot of work to be done and we have been fortunate to never have to report any incidents, merely just manage the odd one or two incidents and be there to support juniors and committee.

## 2.9 > Tournaments/Events Secretary – Beth Thurairajah, Victoria Stevens

We started off the year organising some friendly matches in preparation for the season ahead. Each of our teams played at least one friendly against a team from their division. We hope teams found this beneficial and is something we will look to do again in preparation for the 2025/2026 season. We also took part in the Stockton pre-season tournament and we will look to enter again this year.

We organised the HLNC Christmas party. This took place at Green Towers in Hinckley and was a great success with a good number of seniors and juniors in attendance. The evening consisted of good company, good food and some fun party games.

No tour unfortunately this year due to low numbers however of course it is something we will aim to do next year.

We had a great turn out for Carol's tournament with over 70 attendees. The tournament as always was great fun and great to mix our senior and junior section.

The league end of season tournament was also a success and the girls that attended enjoyed some sunshine this year!

We've just celebrated the 50th anniversary of the club at this year's presentation evening. We had a great night at Ullesthorpe Court Hotel with over 50 people there to join thecelebrations. It was lovely to see and meet past members as well as the usual familiar faces. A great evening with very deserving award winners, again great to see a good turnout of juniors.

Beth has worked hard to organise teams for two summer leagues this year with teams entered into the Griff and Coton league and the Copeswood league. So far players are seeming to enjoy summer league and it's always good prep and some fitness for the season ahead.

Lastly, we have Beth's tournament on the 1st June. Again Beth is working hard pushing comms so we hope to get a good turnout with the tournament fast approaching. We hope it to be another fun day and is always a nice opportunity for members of the club and their family and friends to get involved.

#### 2.10 > Facilities and Equipment Officer – Emma Draycott

When super Caron gave up the facilities role last year, she left very big shoes to fill. Unfortunately no one wanted to fill them, so I volunteered to look after the role until we found someone...unfortunately this did not happen.

So I started the year sorting out the kit bags, restocking everything and handing out to new captains. I then began ticking jobs of the list. I did most of these (reattached the defib, weeded the edging, fixing a floodlight sanding down 1 bench etc there are still lots of jobs left...)

But the bestest thing that has happened as part of this role is securing the date when the courts are going to be resurfaced and 4 benches are to be fixed (I can't take full credit as Caron did start this last year). This is very exciting and we will need to back fundraise for these. I am more than happy to step down from this role next year and pass it to someone a little more organized.

## 2.11 > Communications & Media secretary – Cara Stuckey

Hey everyone from down under! Missing you all lots & can't wait to be back on the courts soon.

Just a quick few words (I say few but I've ended up writing an essay oops) from me on this seasons comms role. Knowing I would only be around for the first half of the season, I needed to find some willing volunteers to undertake the role and because this club is so amazing, the following legends stepped up to make sure each team still had match clips uploaded each week.

- Lucy Marsden
- Lucy Chapman
- Erika Payne
- Anna Clayden
- Alice Bates
- Amy Stuckey (until she also decided to jet off travelling so thank you to whoever took on the e team match clips when she went away)

Then there was the job of match reports and of course the wonderful Emma Draycott despite already having many roles within the club happily volunteered to send match reports off within the club happily volunteered to send match reports off to the Hinckley times each - thank you Emma!

Then there was the photo challenges which Beth T kindly took on as well as her role in events so a big thank you to you Beth!

A special thank you also has to go to Lucy Marsden who despite already having heaps to do as chair, kindly took the admin side of comms and has been updating the website and Google calendar in the background. Thank you Lucy

Lastly, despite being super busy, the legendary Amber agreed to take on all the other aspects of the role ensuring fixtures were posted each week as well scores on the doors and everything else comms related - thank you so so much Amber.

Thanks to everyone I've been able to watch match clips and keep up to date with the scores from thousands of miles away - the FOMO was so real!

All in all, I'm never going away again! See you all soon!!

## 2.12 > Fundraising Officer – Jess Rainbow, Charlotte Pinkham & Summer Ashley

This year has seen a significant push in our fundraising efforts, all with the goal of improving our seating areas. Firstly I want to thank everyone that has contributed in any way to these efforts.

One of our key goals this year was to introduce sponsorship boards at the court, however this has taken a bit longer than we thought! We sent out emails to all our members, asking you to share this opportunity with anyone who might be interested. Behind the scenes, we are still working hard to get these sorted. This is something we are going to continue to push in the future.

Looking back at the past year since our last AGM, I want to take a moment to highlight some of the fundraising achievements.

- ✓ Our quiz night was a great success, raising £210.
- ✓ The Wolf Run saw a fantastic turnout and brought in £580. And we also received an generous donation of £1000 from the Brush Group.

This year we also introduced sponsors on our Instagram posts, and are looking at ways we can do more with this.

In total, since our last AGM, we have raised £3009.36.

We still have some more exciting events coming up that still need your support. We have Beth

Richard's mixed tournament and will have a bake sale there. And we are again volunteering at the Wolf Run, which is still open to sign up for – this is one of our biggest incomes to fundraising each year.

Thank you once again for your support throughout the year.

## 2.13 Sign off annual reports

Proposed: Caron Ogdon Second: Emma Draycott

#### 3. CAPTAIN'S REPORTS

## 3.1 U16 Vixens (Juniors) - Katie Phillips

It's been a positive season for the U16 Vixens. The team finished second by just one point after 6 games, just being pipped to the top of the table by the usual winners, Ambleside. I can't help but still feel annoyed that we had two forfeited games against us - even though we were awarded the points so it wouldn't have changed league standings, there's something inside of me that feels the girls had so much more to give out on court this season but they haven't been given the chance to show their full potential as a team or individuals.

After a rollercoaster of a ride last season for me personally with squad changes, it was refreshing to have the same 9 players for the season, meaning the girls had consistency and the chance to develop connections, and I felt in a better position to be able to coach them as I was watching the same players each week for almost 8 months.

There's been so many personal wins for the players too this season. I've seen increased confidence, improved decision making, better shooting accuracy, more interceptions, and most importantly great teamwork. I don't think I've ever coached an U16 team with such strong relationships, and whilst there may be different friendship groups within the team, when it's time to come together to work as one team, there's no faulting their maturity and togetherness.

As always I'd like to pass on my thanks to the parents, especially those who braved the weather to stand on the sidelines! Also, a huge thank you to everyone who's supported Vixens through playing when we've been short, subbing when we've almost been short(!), scoring and umpiring, we couldn't have done it without each of you.

Finally, to the Vixens team - hopefully I'll see you either in juniors or seniors next season, but if not, I hope you continue to enjoy Netball whatever your future plans.

#### 3.2 U16 Fever (Juniors) – Holly Hemsley

Once again, I can confidently say that I have thoroughly enjoyed being involved in the junior section of the club and being a team rep for the lovely U16 Fever squad this season. A great group of girls who came together and played some fantastic netball (when the opposition didn't pull out the week of – which we can only assume was due to the pure fear of getting smashed).

Each player is a credit to themselves, all attending training and matches with a smile on their faces and an eagerness to play as much netball as they can. I would like to say a big thank you to captain Emma Saunders for keeping the squad in check and conducting excellent warm-ups at matches (which I have had to often arrive slightly late to due to conflicting game times at Hinckley Hornettes). A huge thank you once again to Chloe & Katie Phillips for keeping us all organised at junior training and covering for me when I haven't been able to make Fever's matches.

If there was more time in the day, I would happily take on even more responsibilities in our club's junior section: extra training, full match days, more teams etc. because I love to see the progress these young players make, and witness their love and enthusiasm develop for the sport. This

wasn't supposed to be an advert for volunteering in our junior section, but I cannot stress enough how valuable these young players are to our club and how rewarding it is being involved in their growth to become great netballers. If you can spare an hour or two on any Sunday from October to March to pop down to our courts and hand out bibs, that would be really helpful – the more people that volunteer, the more the responsibility is spread and the time required per person to cover the junior committee roles is reduced. We will be voting in new committee members / officers later, so please take the time between now and then to think about whether you can help support our incredible junior section.

## 3.3 U14 Thunderbirds – Chloe Phillips

It's been an outstanding season for the U14 Thunderbirds, and one I'm sure they won't forget in a hurry. The team of 11 players truly rose to the challenge this year, showing consistency, commitment, and class week in, week out—and their efforts were rightly rewarded as they finished top of their division, with 249 goals scored across 8 games with a total of 38 points.

From the very first game they looked sharp. Their hunger to win, matched with an eagerness to improve, made them a dream to coach. Across the season, they demonstrated everything you could want from a team: solid teamwork, developing partnerships, resilient defence, and clinical attack. While winning their age group division is an incredible achievement, what's been even more satisfying is seeing the individual and collective progress of the team.

Having the same 11 players throughout the season gave us much-needed consistency. It allowed us to build strong on-court connections and meant that the girls grew in confidence each week. We saw better decision-making, smarter movement, more communication, and a real growth in netball intelligence. From last-ditch interceptions to composed centre passes, every player had moments to be proud of.

What stood out most, however, was their togetherness. While friendships outside of training might vary, once those bibs went on, the Thunderbirds played as one. They supported each other, lifted each other, and celebrated together. That unity was key to their success.

A massive thank you goes to the parents—especially those who turned up week after week, whatever the weather, to cheer the girls on. Thank you also to everyone who helped behind the scenes, including those who umpired, scored, and the wider committee who keep the club running smoothly.

And finally, to the Thunderbirds themselves—you should be so proud of what you've achieved this season. You're champions not just because of your results, but because of how you trained, how you played, and how you carried yourselves as a team. We hope to see you all continuing your netball journey next season and beyond.

## 3.4 U14 Swifts – Abbie England & Isla Gilby

This season, for the Swifts, has been a very a tough but enjoyable year this season, full of a lot of laughs and lot of effort.

Our players have given a lot of energy and shown us great commitment, despite the few leaving us throughout the season for a variety of reasons. Despite this, we ended up fourth in our league with some tremendous wins which each of the girls should be proud of; each of them kept their heads high during the tough times and kept their cool when we were doing spectacularly. It has been amazing to stand by and watch their development, including some amazing bonds between them and their play becoming unrecognizable. We have both had loads of fun and really enjoyed the last two years being junior representatives and it will be sad to leave it behind as we move away but we are looking forward to seeing how the junior section develops in the following seasons.

## 3.5 E Team report - Anita & Tracey

Hinckley E had 7 new ladies to the club join their squad making us a new squad of 11. Ava, Ann-Marie, Tracey, Anita, Ellie, Chloe, Jasmine, Phoebe, Amy, Hannah and Sarah. Volunteers for the captain role were not forthcoming so Tracey and I agreed to take it on with Ann-Marie agreeing to

be Vice captain.

As a new team we did reasonably well considering we all had to learn & adapt to each others playing styles and also knowing how everyone plays, so an initial learning curve for the 1st few games getting to know everyone was crucial.

Initially in our squad we had Ella which I was delighted with as having played with her several years ago I was looking forward to having her in the squad especially with her extremely good defensive play, but unfortunately for the E's, the D's took her from us when they had a gap in their defence and although signed to us, Ella only played 1 and a half games for the E team. Fortunately we then signed Amy who proved herself to be an extremely valuable team player with immense energy. The defence have all worked very hard to keep out the goals against some very tough opposition, Hannah, Amy, Sarah and occasionally Ann-Marie mainly in the circle. Centre court have gelled well with lots of energy from Ellie, Chloe, Phoebe and Jasmin. Attack consisting of Tracey, Ava, Ann-Marie and myself have worked well together trying out various different combinations and as the season went on definite improvements were noticed throughout the team.

It has been a very challenging year with general attitudes and positions for Tracey & myself to manage everyone's expectations given that most players availability for matches has been exceptional. However we have tried to be fair taking into account players attendance to training & overall this has worked along with much appreciated help from Holly & Lucy.

All that being said we played all 18 matches & finished 6th in the division. Our positives :

- √ 566 goals for more than the teams finishing in 4<sup>th</sup> & 5<sup>th</sup> place!
- √ Won 8 matches
- ✓ Lost 10 but of those, 3 of them we were within 5 points so could have easily gone our way, the one on 1<sup>st</sup> February against Alvis we lost by 1 goal, which was very frustrating.
- ✓ Always fielded a full team and on most occasions had 10 players available for the match, so the 'problem' there was trying not to make too many changes!!
- ✓ Player of the match within the team started off pretty evenly with Ava, Ellie, Tracey Jasmine, Amy and Ann-Marie getting voted a few times each but then it was Ellie that ran away with it as the season went on.

Despite everyone being able to attend matches the same couldn't be said about trying to arrange a 'social'! We delegated Ann-Marie to try arranging this who tried for several weeks to get a suitable date and event but we just didn't manage it – we did however manage a coffee and lunchsnack after one of our matches towards the end of the season so that was better than nothing and most enjoyable just to try and be a bit more social ©

Thank you's go to Holly and Lucy our chairs for their help and advice, our coaches for their continued support, to CP for organising our matches & umpires and of course to the committee for keeping our wonderful club going, finally big thanks to Tracey for her on going support when we were trying to sort out the teams each week and the various discussions that were needed, and also to Ann-Marie for supporting us both in the role of Vice captain.

#### 3.6 D Team Report - Amber & Summer

As captains for this season, Summer and I have thoroughly enjoyed watching the team progress and succeed throughout. Even with a relatively new squad this season, we gelled well as a team and spirits were kept high from start to finish. We had a great range of positions and generally managed to get together a full team and subs for each match, more so in the second half of the season.

Starting in defence, we had our fabulous trio of Ella, Maia and Amber and special mention to Alice for her debut in GD for a game. Each match saw great intercepts and tips from the tight defence, with lots of pressure put on other teams attack. A D team match wouldn't be complete without one

person shouting "two hands" down the defensive end!

Moving into centre court we have Alice, Charlotte, Summer and Lucy. With great development in communication throughout the season, the centre court team have worked hard to learn each other's techniques and move the ball down the court with ease.

With four shooters in the team, we had so many great options this year in the circle. Isla, Thea, Dara and Lucy made up our shooting squad and some great progress was seen throughout the season with everyone learning how to work together and move about in the D, and some great shooting accuracy.

We would also like to say a big thanks to our subs this season: Tracy, Jasmine and Hannah.

We finished 5th in the table this season having won 11 games and lost 7. Only two teams conceded less goals than our team - something we are proud of. We saw significant progress throughout the season and in the second half we managed to more than half some deficits from the first half of the season. We are really hopeful for an even better result next season (especially only being 1 point behind 4th place, a team we did beat!)

It has been a brilliant season for the D Team, we have really bonded as a team and look forward to hopefully continuing this next season. We've had three socials (which has been a miracle in terms of organisation) and have some more planned for over summer which will be lovely.

We are sad to lose Isla and Thea to university, and will especially miss Isla's energy in training and in matches from the past two seasons! (And her mum always being our match supporter!).

Last but not least some thank yous:

Big thank you to club chairs Holly and Lucy for everything you do and making Hinckley Ladies a really friendly and supportive club for everyone, it really is a great club to be a part of. Another big thankyou ......

#### 3.6 C team Report – Caron Ogden

Let's kick off with a snapshot of the C team's match stats for this season. This year, my spreadsheet was upgraded to include charts, so you'll be relieved to know I didn't bring printouts.

We played 18 games, winning 11 and losing 7, with an average winning margin of just 0.4 goals per game. It was certainly a season of close games, with 11 matches finishing with less than a 10-goal difference. We narrowly clinched victory by 1 goal in two nail-biting games, thanks to Katie and Kaz playing 'to me to you' in the defence third for a full 2 minutes at the end of the game against Godiva.

We won 33 quarters, lost 32, and drew 7 – another testament to the close season. Our strongest quarter on average was Q3, while Q1 was our weakest due to some slow starts. We scored a total of 665 goals, averaging 37 per game. Our highest score was 49 against Stockton, and our lowest was 28 against Godiva, but we only conceded 21 in that game, making it our best defensive performance and still securing the win. Unfortunately, both Ernesford D & E managed to score 57 against us, the highest we conceded this season. We ended the season with an 8-goal credit and finished 4th in Division 5.

Player of the match awards were closely contested, with Chloe, Abi, and Velvet tied on 4 each going into the last quarter of the season. Velvet eventually picked up an extra 2 to finish on 6, Chloe on 5, and Abi on 4.

Anna C, Katie and Chloe played all games, with Anna also only missing one training session, showcasing her dedication to the team.

Chloe and Katie have been fabulous Vice Captains, especially stepping in when I had to miss a couple of games due to work.

Thank you to all our spectators and supporters throughout the season. We've had parents, children, partners, siblings, and friends come along at some point, and not to forget our HLNC buddies who have regularly been on the sidelines – thank you.

We are a core squad of 10 but have also welcomed Amber, Summer, and Lucy on court with us during the season – thank you all for subbing so fantastically. As a big squad, we have played in many combinations depending on availability and to ensure everyone got equivalent court time. Thank you to everyone for being so adaptable to whatever plan was on my piece of paper each game.

#### Squad Reflections

- Abi mostly silent on court, loud off it, queen of the circle intercept.
- Anna C full dedication, gives everything (even after having played a full game for the Bs).
- Anna P missed at the start of the season (and we can't even blame rugby this time), lethal shooting once she's got her eye in.
- Beth super sub in all ways, wish she could play more games with us as she makes a huge difference when on court.
- Chloe more petite than average for the circle, but quick and able to duck under and round defences, occasionally gets annoyed at umpires, or Katie.
- Katie super quick, great circle feeds, occasionally gets annoyed at umpires, or Chloe.
- Kaz always loud, always positive, oodles of experience, unofficial team coach and our players player.
- Polly always wants to improve, rapid off the line for centre passes, slots her goals gracefully.
- Velvet has grown in confidence all season, dangerous when shooting, and even admitted to enjoying playing goal attack in one game.

Unfortunately, we are losing both Abi and Polly to university in September, and we wish them well as they set out on their new adventures. For the rest of us, it will mean a different C team next year, but hopefully one that comes together well and enjoys the season as much as I have this season. Thank you all.

#### 3.7 B Team Report - Hannah Wallace

This was my first season back at Hinckley Ladies in quite some time, and honestly, I couldn't have asked for a better team to return too. From the very first training session, the whole team made me feel so welcome. It's been such a joy to play alongside such a brilliant, friendly, and supportive group of women – you've made it so easy to slot back in, and I've genuinely loved every second.

I had the pleasure of joint-captaining the team with Cara – who very selfishly abandoned us halfway through the season to go off exploring South East Asia (apparently that's more appealing than netball outside in January... who knew?).

In all seriousness, I've never met anyone as organised and on it as Cara – she knew exactly what needed doing and kept everything running smoothly. Absolute star. And of course, a big shoutout to Lucy, who stepped up as vice-captain and basically took on the full captain role for the second half of the season.

As a team, we've had a great season. We've been flexible with positions, open to switching things

around, and good at giving feedback on what's working. It was rare that we didn't have a full team, and when we were short, the Cs stepped in with sideline subs. Most weeks, everyone had full court time, which was great to see.

The big highlight is, of course, getting promoted to Division 3. We won 15 out of 18 games – two of the losses were to Offchurch, who were also promoted, so we'll be keen to get one back on them next season. We also finished with the highest goal difference in the league - a real testament to our teamwork across the court and of course, our amazing shooters!

We welcomed Erika and Hannah into the team this year – both centre court players – and they slotted in really well. The team dynamic has been solid throughout, and that's reflected in the results.

A nice stat to end on: every single player in the team was awarded Player of the Match at some point this season. That says a lot about how balanced the squad is and how much everyone contributed.

Thanks to everyone for a brilliant season.

Looking forward to seeing what we can do in Division 3. Bring on next year!

#### 3.8 A Team Report - Beth T

Firstly I'd like to apologise for being unable to attend this AGM but my trusty assistant Molly will give the report

What a season it's been!

First off, I just want to say how incredibly proud I am of this team. After a tough season last year, where things didn't quite fall into place and we only managed 4 wins, we came back with fire and determination — and the results speak for themselves.

This season, we turned it around. 11 wins, 1 draw, and only 6 losses — that's a massive improvement, and every single player contributed to that success. We worked hard, stuck together, and kept pushing even when games were tough.

And let's not forget — we scored a total of 970 goals! It's a shame we didn't quite get to 1000 but that's an incredible number and just shows how much we've grown.

Our defensive unit has become one of our biggest strengths. Daisy and Victoria have been absolute rocks in the defensive circle — their pressure, timing, and understanding of each other has been so solid, and it's made the oppositions attack sweat!

In the mid court, Beth, Molly, and Jess have worked tirelessly every single match. Whether it was feeding the circle, creating space, turning over possession, or just sheer relentless running — your work rate and drive have been incredible. You've held the middle of the court together with such consistency and composure.

And up front, our shooting trio — Holly, Lucy, and D'arcey — have been nothing short of impressive. Week after week, they've delivered under pressure, stayed composed, and shot with confidence. Their movement, and ability to finish off our hard work with goals has been so consistent. A special shoutout to Darcey as well — coming back from injury is never easy, but you slotted right back in and dominated.

What also stood out this season is the versatility across the team. Whenever I have asked, you've stepped into different positions when needed and smashed it. That adaptability gave us real strength and depth across the court.

More than just the stats though, this season has shown what happens when a team truly supports one another. We've built something special — a group that's committed, hard-working, and full of belief in each other. The biggest challenge for us next season might be remembering everyone's

new name on the form with almost half of us getting married but thats a problem for the future...

Before I finish, I want to give a special thank you to Molly for being an amazing vice captain — I couldn't have done it without you. And to CP — thank you for being an absolute legend with organising our fixtures. We all know how much behind-the-scenes work goes into making this season run smoothly, and you've done it brilliantly. Also shout out to Emma and Erika for coming to support on a Friday night and having their 'debut' — Molly said

Shout out to Doc and Lorenzo the mascot ducks and of course the duck bucket hat that makes us all look so fashionable!

So thank you — to every A team player, for your effort, energy, and team spirit. This year has been a real turning point, and I honestly can't wait to see where we go from here. Proud of you all.

## 3.9 Sign off Captains reports

Proposed: Jess Rainbow Second: Daisy Savage

#### 4. REVIEW OF HLNC CONSTITUTION 2025/2026

## **4.1** Below amendments proposed :

- ➤ 4.4 add a clause: "Length of service awards will be presented to members of HLNC at the presentation evening ending the season in which they reached the following membership milestones:
  - 4.4.1 10-years. Recognition at presentation evening and a small gift (suggested potted plant or similar).
  - 4.4.2 20-years. Recognition at presentation evening and a plaque added to club court surround/sheltered benches.
  - 4.4.3 30-years. Recognition at presentation evening, trophy awarded, and updated plaque on our court surround/sheltered benches.
  - 4.4.4 40 years. Recognition at presentation evening, a trophy named in their honour to be awarded at future presentation evenings, and updated plaque on our court surround/sheltered benches."
- > 5.4 remove final sentence "Social members will pay by monthly standing order."
- ➤ 6.2 remove "& Kit" just leave as "Facilities Officer".
- ➤ 6.2 remove "CAPS Officer" CAPS no longer exists since covid.
- > 7.1 add a full stop at the end of the sentence.
- > 7.5 add a full stop at the end of the sentence.
- > 7.8 add a full stop at the end of the sentence.
- > 8.2 add a full stop at the end of the sentence.
- > 8.5 add word: "The club will pay a maximum of 50% towards a members Level 1 or Level 2 coaching qualification course..."
- ➤ 10.1 add a full stop at the end of the sentence.

Above items – agreed – Emma proposed & Isla seconded.

#### 5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2024/25 SEASON

HLNC runs entirely thanks to its volunteers – including the committee members who work behind the scenes making sure HLNC is operating effectively for all club members

We are always keen to have new committee members to bring their enthusiasm & new ideas into the club.

Most activity is completed outside of committee meetings, however we do have 4 meetings per year of c2.5hrs duration.

Executive roles are required to attend all committee meetings. Non-executive roles are not required to attend all meetings but are welcome to do so, and are asked to attend when specific agenda items require their input. When not attending, information can be submitted into the meeting via the Secretary.

The roles, including the changes to the junior section from junior chair to 4 separate roles were briefly discussed and the new Committee was voted in as follows:

	Name	Proposed & Seconded
Senior Chair	Lucy Marsden	Role for a 2 year period
Sellioi Chail	Lucy Marsuell	Caron Ogden & Karen Malkin
Vice Chair	Molly Savage	Role for a 2 year period
Vice Chair		Carole Payne & Daisy Savage
General Secretary	Anita King	Amber Nixon
<b>,</b>		Holly Hemsley
Membership Secretary	Amber Nixon	Victoria Stevens
		Jen Paulley
Treasurer	Jen Paulley & Karen Malkin	Lucy Marsden
		Andrea Phillips
Fixtures & Umpires	Carol Payne	Karen Malkin
Secretary		Amber Nixon
Safeguarding Officers	Molly Savage Cara Stuckey	Holly Hemsley
		Lucy Marsden
NON EXEC COMMITTEE F	OLES - new roles below in italics	
	Name	Proposed & Seconded
Juniors fixtures and	Holly Hemsley	Lucy Marsden
umpires secretary	Trong tromelog	Katie Phillips
Junior general secreta	ry Katie Phillips	Lucy Marsden
oumor general scoreta	,,,	Molly Savage
Junior Coaching	Chloe Phillips	Molly Savage
manager		Daisy Savage
Junior team reps	Molly Savage, Holly Hemsley, Katie	Emma Draycott
camer toam repe	Phillips, Chloe Phillips	Amber Nixon
Junior match Sunday	<del> </del>	Anita King
ordinators	Lucy Marsden, Lucy Spence	Jess Rainbow
Tournaments & Events		Katie Phillips
	Cara Stuckey	Karen Malkin
	3 <sup>rd</sup> required	
Fundraising officer & officer		Anita King
ordination of fund rais		Lucy Marsden
events		
Communications &	Cara Stuckey	Carole Payne
Media officers	Proposing to keep team reps to edit	Lucy Marsden
	and send in the videos for sharing	
Senior Coaching	Holly Hemsley	Karen Malken
Manager		Anita King
	NESS	
ANV OTHER DIRE	INLOO	
6. ANY OTHER BUS		
6. ANY OTHER BUS 6.1 COACHING SLIDE	<u> </u>	

## 6.2 **UMPIRING SLIDE** Information shared with all regarding the umpire situation with the club and that we need to have 5 umpires registered if we have 5 teams competing. CP asked about funding for umpiring, Jen also commented on costings. More comments were raised about supporting umpires and it was agreed that this would be discussed in more detail at the 1st committee meeting for next season. 6.3 Sue Ley asked what is our relationship like with the rugby club because we don't seem to hold our events there. Lucy confirmed when we book events they charge out for the room which is more expensive than other places if they are busy or booked. LM confirmed we have been holding our regular committee meetings there (at no cost) and we have been trying to work on a better relationship with them. There was a problem with the previous chair at rugby club but now their committee has changed and we are seeing some improvement which we hope to nurture. Suggested that we invite the 'new chair' to one of our committee meetings - noted If anyone else has any contacts at the rugby club that can help with relationships please let us know. Toilets and the changing room facilities were also discussed and will need to be also discussed and reviewed at a later date. 6.4 Chloe Phillips asked if a junior committee meeting can be arranged to discuss what has been agreed above - Katie (junior secretary) will arrange. 6.5 Sue Ley asked about our monthly subs for April and only one session took place. Lucy clarified the payment which is pro-rata'd for the year. 6.6 CWNA 78<sup>th</sup> League Presentation Evening - It's time to celebrate – Ticket details This year the league are celebrating their 78th Annual Netball Presentation on Saturday 14 June 2025, at The Hilton Hotel, Walsgrave, Coventry, CV2 2ST, arrival from 6.30pm and dinner will be served at 7.00pm. The colour scheme for the evening is 'your club colours' but more importantly we'd love for you to dress to impress and celebrate this brilliant season together. Ticket prices this year are £38.00 and include a sit down meal; sharing board starter, a hot main including veggie option, sweet treats and hot drink, followed by our presentation and disco. There will also be the opportunity to pre-order drinks for your table at a reduced price. We are following the same process as last year and requesting club orders. Please can secretaries or a nominated club representative co-ordinate the ticket and drinks pre-orders for their club using the attached order form and make payment via bank transfer to Coventry and Warwickshire Netball Association, Sort Code: 40-18-17 account number: 43951030, quoting your club name and 'pres eve' in the reference, for example 'Ernesford Pres Eve'. Please return the completed order form and proof of payment to dawn.warmington@btinternet.com as soon as possible but no later than Sunday 18th May 2025. Above information was shared with all club members after the meeting. SET PROVISIONAL DATE FOR NEXT YEAR'S AGM 7. WEDNESDAY 13<sup>th</sup> May 2026 - 7.00pm

# APPENDIX A - CLUB ACCOUNTS

SUMMARAY	Current Account £	Savings Account £
Balance at last AGM	22,910	36,130
Total Income	22,801	4,225
Total Expenditure	(22,710)	-
Closing Balance	23,001	40,355 -
Memo: Amounts Owed		
Income Expenditure	140 (1.872)	
Owed	140 (1,872)	

vings Account		
	£	£
Balance at last AGM @ 20.04.24		36,1
Income		
Transfer from Current Account	3,500	
Other income	725	
Total Income		4,2
Expenditure		
<u>Facilities</u>		
Court maintenance		
Other		
Total Facilities	-	
Misc / Other		
Other		
Total Misc / Other	-	
Total Expenditure		
Closing Balance @ 20.04.25		40,3

	£	£
Balance at last AGM @ 20.04.24		22,
Dalance at last Adivi & 20.04.24		22,
Income		
Senior Membership Subs	10,071	
Junior Membership Subs	6,601	
Pay & Play	246	
Fundraising	2,858	
Court hire	1,370	
Events (inc friendlies & Summer League)	1,655	
Total Income	-	22,
Expenditure		
Facilities Facilities		
Rugby club payments	(9,170)	
Court maintenance	(1,935)	
Equipment	(658)	
Total Facilities	(11,763)	
Netball		
League fees / Competition entries / league awards	(280)	
Coaching	(2,189)	
Umpires	(3,127)	
Courses	(34)	
Total Netball	(5,630)	
<u>Events</u>		
Venue hire & Expenses	(423)	
Presentation		
Trophies	(881)	
Total Events	(1,304)	
Misc / Other		
Bank charges	(60)	
Website	(410)	
Expenses	(43)	
Transfer to Savings	(3,500)	
Total Misc / Other	(4,013)	
Total Expenditure		(22,7

## **APPENDIX A**

## **CLUB ACCOUNTS - AMOUNTS OUTSTANDING**

Income			
Income	Caniar Mambarshin Subs	81	
	Senior Membership Subs		
	Junior Membership Subs	59	
	Casual training / Pay & Play		
	Fundraising		
	Court hire		
	Events		
T-4-11	Other income (kit)		
Total Inco	ome		
Expendit	ura		
LAPCHUIC	<u>Facilities</u>		
	Rugby club payments		
	Court maintenance		
	Equipment		
	Total Facilities	_	
	<u>Netball</u>		
	League fees / Tournament	(100)	(copsewood
	Coaching		
	Umpires		
	Courses		
	Total Netball	(100)	
	Events		
	Venue hire	(1,772)	
	Trophies	(-)/	
	Total Events	(1,772)	
	Misc / Other		
	Bank charges		
	Website		
	Other		
	Transfer to Savings		
	Total Misc / Other	-	
Total Exp	enditure		(1,8